Professional Development Committee Minutes
March 28, 2008
Present:  Jane Charles, Librarian and Lee Faculty; Rodney Dennison, Assoc. Dean of Arts and Sciences; Pat Gordin, Institutional Effectiveness and Program Development; Theresa Honeycutt, Lee Faculty; Laurie McDowell, Dean of Academic Services;  Janet Ohlemacher, Lee Faculty; Natala Orabello; Charlotte Faculty; Katie Paschall, Collier Faculty; Myra Walters, Lee Faculty; Linda Weinland, Collier Faculty.

Absent:   Kathy Smith, Edison University Center
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm on the Lee campus by Chairman Myra Walters.  

Approval of Minutes:

Laurie moved to approve the minutes of the February meeting.  The minutes were corrected and approved.
President’s Book Club:
Myra reviewed the purpose of the Book Club.  This initiative is designed to foster community across all disciplines and campuses.  Both faculty and administrative staff have been sent a formal invitation to the inaugural event to be held on April 10 in the VIP room of BB Mann Hall.  The response has been very good thus far. 

Jane, Janet, Theresa, and Natala presented information about suggested books.  The committee will vote for their top three choices and from that a short list will be given to the President.  
Myra and Theresa will be finalizing the agenda for the event this week.

Members of the committee from Collier and Charlotte discussed the difficulty of attending events on the Lee campus because of scheduled classes and the time it takes to commute from those campuses.  Several possibilities were discussed including using the TV polycom and/or having a similar Book Club inaugural event on those campuses.  Myra will meet with Dr. Thomas and relate these concerns to determine the feasibility of alternative delivery modes.
Chair Report:

Updates:

We have not yet heard if the Fall Convocation speaker has been selected by the Administration.  The PD committee had recommended two possible speakers at our last meeting.
Myra and the bookstore are still investigating the Plexiglas stands to be used in mailrooms, libraries, etc. to publicize PD activities.  Pam Mangene reported that we do have funds available for the project.

The agenda for the April meeting will include having the committee review the assessment data from Janet Ohlemacher and SLOC in order to plan PD activities for 2008-2009.   Myra is preparing a needs assessment report to send to the Administration.
Upcoming April Professional Development Opportunities:


Making Instructional Videos


April 5


President’s Book Club Inaugural Event

April 10


Russell Swanson’s Symposium


April 18

Upcoming 2008/2009 Professional Development Opportunities:
NSF workshop: 

Dr. Theo Koupoulis has proposed bringing a speaker to our campus from the National Science Foundation to deliver a three hour workshop.  Possible topics include writing NSF grants.  The committee discussed scheduling the workshop.  Suggestions included having it during Fall Professional Development Days at the beginning of the semester.  Another possibility would be to provide information about the workshop during duty days and to schedule the workshop at a later date during the semester.  A final decision will be made at a later date.
NSSI workshop:

Pat Newell has been contacted by a representative from the National Student Success Institute (NSSI) to host a workshop on our campus.  These workshops are currently funded by Pearson Education.  Topics include: 

 “Activities for active learning”  

 “Activities for critical thinking”

 “Activities for understanding the culture of college” 
Schools are asked to secure space on campus and Pearson will provide all materials, morning refreshments, lunch, etc.  The workshop typically runs from 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.  Myra will meet with Pat Newell to discuss possible dates. 

Resignation of Committee Chair

Myra shared her letter of resignation as PD committee chair person.  She regrets having to give up her position but she wants to devote more time to develop   teaching initiatives for her courses.  She will continue to serve on the committee for 2008/2009 and will take responsibility of the President’s Book Club.

Other Reports:  
Janet has conducted several assessment workshops over this past academic year.  There will not be an April workshop, but she requested that committee members submit sample test questions for use in future workshops. 
Natala reported that workshops were presented on the Charlotte campus in Math and Science for Dual Credit and Adjunct Mentoring.
Linda reported that the Nursing Dept. on the Collier campus will be have a “Simulator’s Workshop” during a brownbag lunch in April.

Laurie provided information about the “Multicultural Task Force Blog” which features poetry and essays related to this topic.

Pat Gordin shared information about the IE Exemplary Practice award. The Committee agreed 
that we should apply for the award and Pat agreed to draft a 
nomination for submission by April 15th and send a copy to Committee 
members.

Natala thanked Theresa for the Portfolio Workshops that she conducted.  Natala received a very favorable review on her portfolio from Dean Atkins.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa S, Honeycutt

